
 

 

 
Honorable Shawn Lane             September 10, 2020 
City of Yellville 
P.O. Box 647 
Yellville, AR  72687   
 
Re: NPDES Permit Number AR0034037 – AFIN 45-00023 
 Permit Application Information 
 
Dear Mayor Lane: 
 
The application for renewal of your NPDES permit was received on July 21, 2014. In accordance 
with Arkansas Energy and Environment – Division of Environmental Quality (DEQ) policy, 
your application was reviewed and determined to be administratively complete on July 21, 2014. 
However, the permit was placed on administrative hold due to mineral water quality criteria 
concerns and was not issued at that time. 
 
As of September 2020, DEQ is working towards renewing your NPDES permit. In renewing 
your NPDES permit, it is important that DEQ has the most current information. Therefore, 
please complete DEQ Form 1 and EPA Form 2A including the sampling requirements.  
 
Links to the necessary application forms and the previous permit application can be found below:  
 

DEQ Form 1: https://www.adeq.state.ar.us/water/permits/npdes/individual/pdfs/form1.pdf 
EPA Form 2A: 
https://www.epa.gov/sites/production/files/2019-10/documents/form_2a_epa_form_3510-
2ar.pdf 
Previous permit application: 
http://adeq.state.ar.us/downloads/WebDatabases/PermitsOnline/NPDES/PermitInformation/
AR0034037_Complete%20Renewal%20Application_20140715.PDF 
 

If there are any questions concerning this submittal, please contact Kai Imamura (501) 682-0045 
or by email at Kai.Imamura@adeq.state.ar.us.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bryan Leamons, P.E. 
Senior Operations Manager 
Office of Water Quality, Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR, 72118 
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